






















From: Davis, Townsend <Townsend.Davis@abc.com>  
Subject: Hearing on Intro 332 
 

Dear Sir: 

 

Please enter this photograph into the record for today's hearing.  Thank you.  

 

Townsend Davis 

 

 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: "Edwin Cartagena" <ecrock51@yahoo.com> 

To: "Davis, Townsend" <Townsend.Davis@abc.com> 

Subject: NYP Zone 
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~Edwin Cartagena 



National Press Photographers Association 

120 Hooper Street • Athens, GA 30602 

Phone: 716.983.7800 • Fax: 716.608.1509 

lawyer@nppa.org    
 

 

June 11, 2018 

 

Hon. Corey Johnson 

Speaker of the New York City Council  

City Hall 

New York, New York 10007 

 

Re: In support of Intro 332-2018, Providing certain parking privileges for press vehicles   

Dear Speaker Johnson: 

I write on behalf of the National Press Photographers Association (NPPA) and the members of our organization 

working in New York City in support of Intro 332-2018, “Providing certain parking privileges for press vehicles.”   

We are extremely concerned about the ongoing practices by the New York City Police Department (NYPD) of 

ticketing, booting and towing vehicles with NYP press plates and other clearly identified press vehicles while failing 

to enforce illegal parking by unauthorized vehicles in officially designated NYP zones. Additionally, we strongly 

object to the more recent policy of the New York City Department of Transportation (DOT) for significantly 

decreasing the number of NYP zones and parking spaces throughout the city and specifically in Manhattan. 

These onerous actions (and inactions) threaten the ability of journalists to cover newsworthy events and matters of 

public concern because they are unable to access them in a timely manner due to the above referenced parking 

constraints. We view this as a direct prior restraint on our newsgathering abilities and the public’s right to receive 

meaningful information and images. 

As noted by the United States Supreme Court in addressing First Amendment rights – “without some protection for 

seeking out the news, freedom of the press could be eviscerated.” Branzburg v. Hayes, 408 US 665 (1972). This state 

proudly guarantees those free press and speech rights under Article 1, Section 8 of the Constitution of the State 

of New York, along with a well-settled state jurisprudence affirming First Amendment protections more broadly 

than those held federally.  

In the city considered the media capital of the world it is crucial that press rights not be abridged by detrimental 

parking policies and practices but rather protected by a government supportive of those constitutional freedoms. 

Therefore, NPPA and its members urge the City Council to support and enact Intro 332-2018.  

 

Thank you. 

 

Very truly yours, 
 

Mickey H. Osterreicher 
 

Mickey H. Osterreicher 

NPPA General Counsel 
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June 12, 2018 
 
New York City Council Committee on Transportation 
Councilmember Ydanis Rodriguez, Chair   
Introduction 857-2018 
 
We are writing regarding the urgent need for increased funding to support 
New York City’s transportation infrastructure. Recently introduced 
legislation, Intro. 857, which would create new fees for residential parking 
permits, offers an important opportunity to help meet this objective.  
 
Intro. 857 dictates that the new parking permit fees, “shall be credited to 
the general fund of the city of New York.” We recommend that the Council 
instead dedicate any new user fees on motor vehicles like this to a fund 
specifically supporting New York City’s vital transportation infrastructure. 
 
The New York Building Congress represents more than 550 constituent 
organizations, collectively comprising over 250,000 skilled tradespeople 
and professionals, including contractors, architects, engineers, unions, real 
estate managers, developers, and owners. On behalf of our membership, 
the NYBC advocates in support of public policy that helps our members: by 
promoting smart capital spending, encouraging creative public-private 
partnerships, and stimulating economic and infrastructure growth.  
 
The City faces a crossroads: in order to increase economic mobility for all 
of the City’s residents, accommodate a swelling population, and continue to 
remain economically competitive, much of the City’s mass transit, roads 
and bridges urgently need to be improved and expanded.  Funding for the 
Brooklyn Queens Connector, improvements to key roadways to permit 
better bus and pedestrian access, new mass transit connections including 
the Gateway Program, and vital improvements to local and State roadways 
all face enormous funding gaps.  A dedicated user fee from parking permits 
could provide a small but meaningful contribution to this funding gap.  
 
A recent Building Congress report, How to Save New York City’s 
Infrastructure: Dedicate Revenues, enclosed here, provides a variety of 
suggestions to employ user fees in support of core city infrastructure. We 
believe this legislation provides a meaningful opportunity to continue this 
conversation.   
 
Now is the time to think creatively about how to support the 
transportation networks that interconnect New York City’s diverse and 
growing population and facilitate economic mobility. We look forward to 
speaking with you and the City Council about this in the near future. 


















